
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 10, 2024 
 
The Honorable Sheldon Whitehouse 
United States Senate 
530 Hart Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
 
The Honorable Bill Cassidy 
United States Senate

https://www.hematology.org/-/media/hematology/files/advocacy/testimony-and-correspondence/2024/ash-comments-to-senate-finance-committee-re-graduate-medical-education-draft-proposal.pdf?bc=white&as=0&iar=0&hash=D0737798400CA6CCE86E7D3B1D03CEA4


regimens. For these reasons, improved Medicare reimbursement and the proper valuation of physician services, 
particularly E/M services, is of paramount importance to hematologists. ASH is grateful for the Centers for Medicare 
and Medicaid Services’ (CMS) recent work to redefine and revalue outpatient E/M services and to reimburse for 
HCPCS code G2211, an add-on code billed with E/M care for patients with whom a physician has a longitudinal 
relationship. However, these improvements still do not fully capture the complexity of hematologic care. 
 
Technical advisory committee to help CMS more accurately determine Fee Schedule rates 
 
ASH is pleased to see that this legislation creates a new technical advisory committee (TAC) within CMS to advise 
the agency on new methods to more accurately determine payment rates and correct existing distortions which lead 
to inadequate reimbursement for high-value activities and services, like those provided by our members. ASH has 
long supported the concept of establishing a committee of experts to provide input on evidence-based data on E/M 
and non-procedural services. We recognize that the TAC’s scope, as currently drafted, is broad; we strongly encourage 
revising the TAC’s charge to focus on evaluating E/M and non-procedural services, rather than all services, 
particularly given the TAC’s time limitation. 
 
ASH participates in the American Medical Association’s (AMA) CPT® Editorial Panel and RVS Update Committee 
(RUC) and believes they serve an important purpose in the definition and valuation of specific services. However, we 
have seen how these processes function when defining and valuing E/M and procedural care; they are not as effective 
for E/M and non-procedural care as they are for procedures. The RUC survey process captures quantifiable data 
about procedures; however, the cognitive, non-procedural care provided by hematologists, and other internal 
medicine subspecialists, is more difficult to quantify in a RUC survey. There are components of this cognitive work 



source of care could be eligible for these hybrid payments. While ASH appreciates that a potentially more robust 
payment model may be available to our members through this legislation, the Society has significant reservations 
about its application to hematology as a subspecialty at this time given the lack of reliable data and research examining 
how such a model would function in internal medicine subspecialty settings. 
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